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? ? ? ? ? So make me in your morning a delight And set me in your houses, high and low;.When they were grown familiar with him, the
queen-mother fell to sending [privily] for the amirs, one by one, and swearing them to secrecy; and when she was assured of their trustworthiness,
she discovered to them that the king had left but a daughter and that she had done this but that she might continue the kingship in his family and
that the governance should not go forth from them; after which she told them that she was minded to marry her daughter with the new-comer, her
father's brother's son, and that he should be the holder of the kingship. They approved of her proposal and when she had discovered the secret to the
last of them [and assured herself of their support], she published the news abroad and sent for the cadis and assessors, who drew up the contract of
marriage between Selim and the princess, and they lavished gifts upon the troops and overwhelmed them with bounties. Then was the bride carried
in procession to the young man and the kingship was stablished unto him and the governance of the realm..Hejjaj (El) and the Three Young Men, i.
53..The master of police held his hand from him, saying, "Belike he is of the kinsmen of the Commander of the Faithful," and said to the second,
"Who art thou?" Quoth he, "I am the son of him whose rank (75) time abaseth not, and if it descend (76) one day, it will assuredly return [to its
former height]; thou seest the folk [crowd] in troops to the light of his fire, some standing around it and some sitting." So the master of the police
refrained from slaying him and said to the third, "Who art thou?" Quoth he, "I am the son of him who plungeth through the ranks (77) with his
might and correcteth (78) them with the sword, (79) so that they stand straight; (80) his feet are not loosed from the stirrup, (81) whenas the
horsemen on the day of battle are weary." So the master of police held his hand from him also, saying, "Belike, he is the son of a champion of the
Arabs.".? ? ? ? ? Me, till I stricken was therewith, to love thou didst excite, And with estrangement now, alas! heap'st sorrows on my spright..? ? ? ?
? My watering lips, that cull the rose of thy soft cheek, declare My basil, (131) lily mine, to be the myrtles of thy hair..Then he went to fetch that
which he had hidden of the grain, but found it not and returned, perplexed and sorrowful, to the old man, who said to him, 'What aileth thee to be
sorrowful?' And he answered, 'Methought thou wouldst not pay me my due; so I took of the grain, after the measure of my hire; and now thou hast
paid me my due and I went to bring back to thee that which I had hidden from thee, but found it gone, for those who had happened upon it had
stolen it.' The old man was wroth, when he heard this, and said to the merchant, 'There is no device [can cope] with ill luck! I had given thee this,
but, of the sorriness of thy luck and thy fortune, thou hast done this deed, O oppressor of thine own self! Thou deemedst I would not acquit thee thy
wage; but, by Allah, nevermore will I give thee aught.' And he drove him away from him..66. The Imam Abou Yousuf with Er Reshid and
Zubeideh dclii.When the evening evened, the king bade fetch the vizier and required of him the story of the journeyman and the girl. So he said,
"Hearkening and obedience. Know, O august king, that.? ? ? ? ? l. The Wife's Device to Cheat her Husband dlxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? o. The Man who was
lavish of his House and his Victual to one whom he knew not dcccciv.? ? ? ? ? The zephyr's sweetness on the coppice blew, And as with falling fire
'twas clad anew;.Now the uncle's son of the king of the city had aforetime disputed [the kingship] with him, and the people misliked the king; but
God the Most High decreed that he should get the better of his cousin. However, jealousy of him abode in his heart and he acquainted the vizier,
who hid it not and sent [him] money. Moreover, he fell to summoning [all strangers who came to the town], man after man, and questioning them
of their faith and their worldly estate, and whoso answered him not [to his liking], he took his good. (231) Now a certain wealthy man of the
Muslims was on a journey and it befell that he arrived at that city by night, unknowing what was to do, and coming to the ruin aforesaid, gave the
old woman money and said to her, 'No harm upon thee.' Whereupon she lifted up her voice and prayed [for him], He set down his merchandise by
her [and abode with her] the rest of the night and the next day..110. The Haunted House in Baghdad ccccxxiv.It befell one day that he entered a
certain city and sold somewhat that was with him of merchandise and got him friends of the merchants of the place and fell to sitting with them and
entertaining them and inviting them to his lodging and his assembly, whilst they also invited him to their houses. On this wise he abode a long
while, till he was minded to leave the city; and this was bruited abroad among his friends, who were concerned for parting from him. Then he
betook himself to him of them, who was the richest of them in substance and the most apparent of them in generosity, and sat with him and
borrowed his goods; and when he was about to take leave, he desired him to give him the deposit that he had left with him. 'And what is the
deposit?' asked the merchant. Quoth the sharper, 'It is such a purse, with the thousand dinars therein.' And the merchant said, 'When didst thou give
it me?' 'Extolled be the perfection of God!' replied the sharper. 'Was it not on such a day, by such a token, and thus and thus?' 'I know not of this,'
rejoined the merchant, and words were bandied about between them, whilst the folk [who were present also] disputed together concerning their
affair and their speech, till their voices rose high and the neighbours had knowledge of that which passed between them..? ? ? ? ? She came in robes
of green, the likeness of the leaf That the pomegranate's flower doth in the bud encase..19. Hassan of Bassora and the King's Daughter of the Jinn
cclxxxvi.When the evening evened, the king sat in his privy sitting-chamber and his mind was occupied with the story of the singer and the
druggist. So he called the vizier and bade him tell the story. "It is well," answered he, "They tell, O my lord, that.? ? ? ? ? Quoth I, "Thou
overcurtainest the morning with the night;" And she, "Not so; it is the moon that with the dark I shroud.".Meanwhile, news came to his wife that
her husband had taken service with King Such-an-one; so she arose and taking her two sons, (for she had given birth to twin boys in his absence,)
set out for those parts. As fate would have it, they happened upon an island and her husband came thither that very night in the ship. [When the
woman heard of the coming of the ship], she said to her children, 'This ship cometh from the country where your father is; so go ye to the
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sea-shore, that ye may enquire of him.' So they repaired to the sea-shore and [going up into the ship], fell to playing about it and occupied
themselves with their play till the evening..? ? ? ? ? I marvel for that to my love I see thee now incline, What time my heart, indeed, is fain to turn
away from thine..Haroun er Reshid, Tuhfet el Culoub and, ii. 203..When her mother went out from her, Mariyeh fell to chiding the damsel for that
which she had done and said to her, "Verily, death were leifer to me than this; so look thou discover not my affair to any and I charge thee return
not to the like of this fashion." Then she swooned away and lay awhile without life, and when she came to herself, she saw Shefikeh weeping over
her; whereupon she took the necklace from her neck and the mantle from her body and said to the damsel, "Lay them in a napkin of damask and
carry them to El Abbas and acquaint him with that wherein I am for the persistence of estrangement and the effects of forbiddance." So Shefikeh
took them and carried them to El Abbas, whom she found in act to depart, for that he was about to take horse for Yemen. She went in to him and
gave him the napkin and that which was therein, and when he opened it and saw what it contained, to wit, the mantle and the necklace, his vexation
was excessive and his eyes were distorted, [so that the whites thereof appeared] and his rage was manifest in them..? ? ? ? ? How many a bidder
unto love, a secret-craving wight, How many a swain, complaining, saith of destiny malign,.They knew him forthright and rising to him, kissed his
hands and rejoiced in him and said to him, 'O our lord, in good sooth, thou art a king and the son of a king, and we desire thee nought but good and
beseech [God to grant] thee continuance. Consider how God hath rescued thee from this thy wicked uncle, who sent thee to a place whence none
came ever off alive, purposing not in this but thy destruction; and indeed thou fellest into [peril of] death and God delivered thee therefrom. So how
wilt thou return and cast thyself again into thine enemy's hand? By Allah, save thyself and return not to him again. Belike thou shall abide upon the
face of the earth till it please God the Most High [to vouchsafe thee relief]; but, if thou fall again into his hand, he will not suffer thee live a single
hour.'.Then El Abbas took leave of the king and went away to his own house. Now it befell that he passed under the palace of Mariyeh the king's
daughter, and she was sitting at a window. He chanced to look round and his eyes met those of the princess, whereupon his wit departed and he was
like to swoon away, whilst his colour changed and he said, "Verily, we are God's and to Him we return!" But he feared for himself lest
estrangement betide him; so he concealed his secret and discovered not his case to any of the creatures of God the Most High. When he reached his
house, his servant Aamir said to him, "O my lord, I seek refuge for thee with God from change of colour! Hath there betided thee a pain from God
the Most High or hath aught of vexation befallen thee? Verily, sickness hath an end and patience doth away vexation." But the prince returned him
no answer. Then he brought out inkhorn [and pen] and paper and wrote the following verses:.Then he brought out the casket of jewellery [and
showed it to an expert,] who told him that the trinkets were gilt and that their worth was but an hundred dirhems. When he heard this, he was sore
concerned thereat and presenting himself before the Sultan's deputy, made his complaint to him; whereupon the latter knew that a trick had been
put off upon him and that the folk had cozened him and gotten the better of him and taken his stuffs. Now the magistrate in question was a man of
good counsel and judgment, well versed in affairs; so he said to the draper, "Remove somewhat from thy shop, [and amongst the rest the casket,]
and on the morrow break the lock and cry out and come to me and complain that they have plundered all thy shop. Moreover, do thou call [upon
God for succour] and cry aloud and acquaint the folk, so that all the people may resort to thee and see the breach of the lock and that which is
missing from thy shop; and do thou show it to every one who presenteth himself, so the news may be noised abroad, and tell them that thy chief
concern is for a casket of great value, deposited with thee by a great man of the town and that thou standest in fear of him. But be thou not afraid
and still say in thy converse, 'My casket belonged to such an one, and I fear him and dare not bespeak him; but you, O company and all ye who are
present, I call you to witness of this for me.' And if there be with thee more than this talk, [say it;] and the old woman will come to thee.".When Er
Reshid drew near the door of the chamber, he heard the sound of the lute and Tuhfeh's voice singing; whereat he could not restrain his reason and
was like to swoon away for excess of joy. Then he pulled out the key, but could not bring his hand to open the door. However, after awhile, he took
heart and applying himself, opened the door and entered, saying, 'Methinks this is none other than a dream or an illusion of sleep.' When Tuhfeh
saw him, she rose and coming to meet him, strained him to her bosom; and he cried out with a cry, wherein his soul was like to depart, and fell
down in a swoon. She strained him to her bosom and sprinkled on him rose-water, mingled with musk, and washed his face, till he came to himself,
as he were a drunken man, for the excess of his joy in Tuhfeh's return to him, after he had despaired of her..There was once a man of the drapers,
who had a fair wife, and she was curtained (54) and chaste. A certain young man saw her coming forth of the bath and loved her and his heart was
occupied with her. So he cast about [to get access to her] with all manner of devices, but availed not to win to her; and when he was weary of
endeavour and his patience was exhausted for weariness and his fortitude failed him and he was at an end of his resources against her, he
complained of this to an old woman of ill-omen, (55) who promised him to bring about union between him and her. He thanked her for this and
promised her all manner of good; and she said to him, "Get thee to her husband and buy of him a turban-cloth of fine linen, and let it be of the
goodliest of stuffs.".?THE DISCIPLE'S STORY..When the king heard this story, he said in himself, "Verily, had I given ear to the sayings of my
courtiers and inclined to the idle prate [of those who counselled me] in the matter of [the slaying of] my vizier, I had repented to the utterest of
repentance, but praised be God, who hath disposed me to mansuetude and long-suffering and hath endowed me with patience!" Then he turned to
the vizier and bade him return to his dwelling and [dismissed] those who were present, as of wont..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ef. Story of the Barber's Sixth
Brother clviii.Then came her brother to him and said, "O Firouz, an thou wilt not acquaint me with the reason of thine anger against thy wife, come
and plead with us before the king." Quoth he, "If ye will have me plead with you, I will do so." So they went to the king and found the cadi sitting
katy-perry.pdf
Page 2/12

Katy Perry

with him; whereupon quoth the damsel's brother, "God assist our lord the cadi! I let this man on hire a high-walled garden, with a well in good case
and trees laden with fruit; but he beat down its walls and ruined its well and ate its fruits, and now he desireth to return it to me." The cadi turned to
Firouz and said to him, "What sayst thou, O youth?" And he answered, "Indeed, I delivered him the garden in the goodliest of case." So the cadi
said to the brother, "Hath he delivered thee the garden, as he saith?" And the other replied, "No; but I desire to question him of the reason of his
returning it." Quoth the cadi, "What sayst thou, O youth?" And Firouz answered, "I returned it in my own despite, for that I entered it one day and
saw the track of the lion; wherefore I feared lest, if I entered it again, the lion should devour me. So that which I did, I did of reverence to him and
for fear of him.".To his beloved one the lover's heart's inclined, iii. 22..43. Ibn es Semmak and Er Reshid dlxviii.?STORY OF THE CREDULOUS
HUSBAND.37. Abou Mohammed the Lazy ccc.How long will ye admonished be, without avail or heed? iii. 40..? ? ? ? ? Whenas the soul desireth
one other than its peer, It winneth not of fortune the wish it holdeth dear..[On this wise he abode a pretty while] and the days ceased not and the
nights to transport him from country to country, till he came to the land of the Greeks and lighted down in a city of the cities thereof, wherein was
Galen the Sage; but the weaver knew him not, nor was he ware who he was. So he went forth, according to his wont, in quest of a place where the
folk might assemble together, and hired Galen's courtyard. (20) There he spread his carpet and setting out thereon his drugs and instruments of
medicine, praised himself and his skill and vaunted himself of understanding such as none but he might claim..? ? ? ? ? Well-ground my polished
sword is and thin and keen of edge And trenchant, eke, for smiting and long my steel-barbed spear..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Eunuch Sewab (228)
cccxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? After your loss, nor trace of me nor vestige would remain, Did not the hope of union some whit my strength sustain..? ? ? ? ? To
God of all the woes I've borne I plain me, for I pine For longing and lament, and Him for solace I entreat.? ? ? ? ? I wonder, shall I and the friend
who's far from me Once more be granted of Fate to meet, we twain!.? ? ? ? ? O thou that blamest me for my heart and railest at my ill, Hadst them
but tasted my spirit's grief, thou wouldst excuse me still..? ? ? ? ? r. The Pious Woman accused of Lewdness dccccvii.Now it chanced that a
camel-driver, belonging to Kisra the king, lost certain camels and the king threatened him, if he found them not, that he would slay him. So he set
out and plunged into the deserts till he came to the place where the damsel was and seeing her standing praying, waited till she had made an end of
her prayer, when he went up to her and saluted her, saying, 'Who art thou?' Quoth she, 'I am a handmaid of God.' 'What dost thou in this desolate
place?' asked he, and she said, 'I serve God the Most High.' When he saw her beauty and grace, he said to her, 'Harkye! Do thou take me to husband
and I will be tenderly solicitous over thee and use thee with exceeding compassion and I will further thee in obedience to God the Most High.' But
she answered, saying, 'I have no need of marriage and I desire to abide here [alone] with my Lord and His service; but, if thou wouldst deal
compassionately with me and further me in the obedience of God the Most High, carry me to a place where there is water and thou wilt have done
me a kindness.'.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? la. The Disciple's Story dcccci.? ? ? ? ? To me your rigour love-delight, your distance nearness is; Ay, your
injustice equity, and eke your wrath consent..?STORY OF THE DETHRONED KING WHOSE KINGDOM AND GOOD WERE RESTORED
TO HIM..? ? ? ? ? e. The Fifth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dlvi.? ? ? ? ? Thus unto thee have I set forth my case; consider well My words, so thou
mayst guided be aright by their intent..Lewdness, The Pious Woman accused of, ii. 5..When came the night, the king summoned his vizier and bade
him tell the story of the king who lost kingdom and wife and wealth. "Hearkening and obedience," replied Er Rehwan. "Know, O king, that.? ? ? ?
? Favour or flout me, still my soul shall be Thy ransom, in contentment or despite..49. The Chief of the Cous Police and the Sharper cccxlv.? ? ? ? ?
Where lavender, myrtle, narcissus entwine, With all sweet-scented herbs, round the juice of the vine..Ibrahim and his Son, Story of King, i.
138..Then they went to the youth and said to him, 'Know that the king thanketh thee for thy dealing yesternight and exceedeth in [praise of] thy
good deed;' and they prompted him to do the like again. So, when the next night came, the king abode on wake; watching the youth; and as for the
latter, he went to the door of the pavilion and drawing his sword, stood in the doorway. When the king saw him do thus, he was sore disquieted and
bade seize him and said to him, 'Is this my requital from thee? I showed thee favour more than any else and thou wouldst do with me this vile deed.'
Then arose two of the king's servants and said to him, 'O our lord, if thou command it, we will strike off his head.' But the king said, 'Haste in
slaying is a vile thing, for it (107) is a grave matter; the quick we can slay, but the slain we cannot quicken, and needs must we look to the issue of
affairs. The slaying of this [youth] will not escape us.' (108) Therewith he bade imprison him, whilst he himself returned [to the city] and
despatching his occasions, went forth to the chase..One day, as I was thus feigning sleep, I felt a hand in my lap, and in it a magnificent purse. So I
seized the hand and behold, it was that of a fair woman. Quoth I to her, "O my lady, who art thou?" And she said, "Rise [and come away] from
here, that I may make myself known to thee." So I arose and following her, fared on, without tarrying, till she stopped at the door of a lofty house,
whereupon quoth I to her,"O my lady, who art thou? Indeed, thou hast done me kindness, and what is the reason of this?" "By Allah," answered
she, "O Captain Mum, I am a woman on whom desire and longing are sore for the love of the daughter of the Cadi Amin el Hukm. Now there was
between us what was and the love of her fell upon my heart and I agreed with her upon meeting, according to possibility and convenience. But her
father Amin el Hukm took her and went away, and my heart cleaveth to her and love-longing and distraction are sore upon me on her account.".? ?
? ? ? She comes in a robe the colour of ultramarine, Blue as the stainless sky, unflecked with white;.? ? ? ? ? This is my saying; apprehend its
purport, then, and know I may in no wise yield consent to that thou dost opine..? ? ? ? ? Exalted mayst thou be above th' empyrean heaven of joy
And may God's glory greater grow and more exalted aye!.? ? ? ? ? Is there a man of you will come, that I may heal his paint With blows right
profitful for him who's sick for lust of fight?.Prisoner and how God gave him Relief, Story of the, i. 174..There was once a man of the Arabs who
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had a number of sons, and amongst them a boy, never was seen a fairer than he of favour nor a more accomplished in loveliness, no, nor a more
perfect of wit. When he came to man's estate, his father married him to the daughter of one of his uncles, and she excelled not in beauty, neither
was she praiseworthy of attributes; wherefore she pleased not the youth, but he bore with her, for kinship's sake..They lighted down without the
place and when they arose in the morning, they saw a populous and goodly city, fair of seeming and great, abounding in trees and streams and
fruits and wide of suburbs. So the young man said to his sister Selma, 'Abide thou here in thy place, till I enter the city and examine it and make
assay of its people and seek out a place which we may buy and whither we may remove. If it befit us, we will take up our abode therein, else will
we take counsel of departing elsewhither.' Quoth she, 'Do this, trusting in the bounty of God (to whom belong might and majesty) and in His
blessing.'.Foul-favoured Man and his Fair Wife, The, ii. 61..Presently, up came a horseman in quest of water, so he might water his horse. He saw
the woman and she was pleasing in his sight; so he said to her, 'Arise, mount with me and I will take thee to wife and entreat thee kindly.' Quoth
she, 'Spare me, so may God spare thee! Indeed, I have a husband.' But he drew his sword and said to her, 'An thou obey me not, I will smite thee
and kill thee.' When she saw his malice, she wrote on the ground in the sand with her finger, saying, 'O Abou Sabir, thou hast not ceased to be
patient, till thy wealth is gone from thee and thy children and [now] thy wife, who was more precious in thy sight than everything and than all thy
wealth, and indeed thou abidest in thy sorrow all thy life long, so thou mayst see what thy patience will profit thee.' Then the horseman took her,
and setting her behind him, went his way..Melik (El) Ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of Police, ii. 117..They
have shut out thy person from my sight, iii. 43..? ? ? ? ? l. The Foolish Fisherman . dcxxvi.When she had made an end of her verses, Er Reshid said
to her, 'O Tuhfeh, thine absence was extraordinary, but thy presence (251) is yet more extraordinary.' 'By Allah, O my lord,' answered she, 'thou
sayst sooth.' And she took his hand and said to him, 'See what I have brought with me.' So he looked and saw riches such as neither words could
describe nor registers avail to set out, pearls and jewels and jacinths and precious stones and great pearls and magnificent dresses of honour,
adorned with pearls and jewels and embroidered with red gold. Moreover, she showed him that which Queen Es Shuhba had bestowed on her of
those carpets, which she had brought with her, and that her throne, the like whereof neither Chosroes nor Cassar possessed, and those tables inlaid
with pearls and jewels and those vessels, that amazed all who looked on them, and the crown, that was on the head of the circumcised boy, and
those dresses of honour, which Queen Es Shuhba and the Sheikh Aboultawaif had put off upon her, and the trays wherein were those riches; brief,
she showed him treasures the like whereof he had never in his life set eyes on and which the tongue availeth not to describe and whereat all who
looked thereon were amazed..? ? ? ? ? In the wide world no house thou hast, a homeless wanderer thou: To thine own place thou shall be borne, an
object for lament. (88).45. Ali Shir (230) and Zumurrud dlxix.? ? ? ? ? So arise, by your lives I conjure you, arise And come let us fare to our loved
ones away..So each of them fared on with that which was with him and gave not over going till they met in one of the inns (33) and each
complained to the other of that which he had abidden of travel [in quest of custom] and of the lack of demand for his wares. Now each of them had
it in mind to cheat his fellow; so El Merouzi said to Er Razi, 'Wilt thou sell me that?' 'Yes,' answered he, and the other continued, 'And wilt thou
buy that which is with me?' Er Razi assented; so they agreed upon this and each of them sold his fellow that which was with him [in exchange for
the other's ware]; after which they bade each other farewell and parted. As soon as they were out of each other's sight, they examined their loads, to
see what was therein, and one of them found that he had a load of sheep's dung and the other that he had a load of goat's dung; whereupon each of
them turned back in quest of his fellow. They met in the inn aforesaid and laughed at each other and cancelling their bargain, agreed to enter into
partnership and that all that they had of money and other good should be in common between them, share and share alike..JAAFER BEN YEHYA
AND ABDULMEILIK BEN SALIH THE ABBASIDE. (144).? ? ? ? ? p. The Idiot and the Sharper dccccv.22. Alaeddin Abou esh Shamat ccl.So
the friend turned to the sharper and said to him, 'O my lord, O such an one, thou goest under a delusion. The purse is with me, for it was with me
that thou depositedst it, and this elder is innocent of it.' But the sharper answered him with impatience and impetuosity, saying, 'Extolled be the
perfection of God! As for the purse that is with thee, O noble and trusty man, I know that it is in the warrant of God and my heart is at ease
concerning it, for that it is with thee as it were with me; but I began by demanding that which I deposited with this man, of my knowledge that he
coveteth the folk's good.' At this the friend was confounded and put to silence and returned not an answer; [and the] only [result of his interference
was that] each of them (52) paid a thousand dinars..The drums of glad tidings beat and they entered in the utmost of worship and magnificence.
Moreover, the tribes heard of them and the people of the towns and brought them the richest of presents and the costliest of rarities and the prince's
mother rejoiced with an exceeding joy. Then they slaughtered beasts and made mighty bride-feasts to the people and kindled fires, that it might be
visible afar to townsman [and Bedouin] that this was the house of the guest-meal and the wedding, festival, to the intent that, if any passed them by,
[without partaking of their hospitality], it should be of his own fault (126) So the folk came to them from all parts and quarters and on this wise
they abode days and months..God keep the days of love-delight! How dearly sweet they were! i. 225..Woman, The Thief and the, i. 278..? ? ? ? ?
She shot at me a shaft that reached my heart and I became The bond- man of despair, worn out with effort all in vain..Then Ishac went forth of the
barrack and overtook Er Reshid [who had foregone him]; and they walked till they came to their [landing-]place, where they embarked in the boat
and fared on to Theghr el Khanekah. (177) As for the slave-dealer, he sent the damsel to the house of Ishac en Nedim, whose slave-girls took her
and carried her to the bath. Then each damsel gave her somewhat of her apparel and they decked her with earrings and bracelets, so that she
redoubled in beauty and became as she were the moon on the night of its full. When Ishac returned home from the Khalifs palace, Tuhfeh rose to
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him and kissed his hand; and he saw that which the slave-girls had done with her and thanked them therefor and said to them, 'Let her be in the
house of instruction and bring her instruments of music, and if she be apt unto singing, teach her; and may God the Most High vouchsafe her health
and weal!' So there passed over her three months, what while she abode with him in the house of instruction, and they brought her the instruments
of music. Moreover, as time went on, she was vouchsafed health and soundness and her beauty waxed many times greater than before and her
pallor was changed to white and red, so that she became a ravishment to all who looked on her..Three men once went out in quest of riches and
came upon a block of gold, weighing a hundred pounds. When they saw it, they took it up on their shoulders and fared on with it, till they drew
near a certain city, when one of them said, 'Let us sit in the mosque, whilst one of us goes and buys us what we may eat." So they sat down in the
mosque and one of them arose and entered the city. When he came therein, his soul prompted him to play his fellows false and get the gold for
himself alone. So he bought food and poisoned it; but, when he returned to his comrades, they fell upon him and slew him, so they might enjoy the
gold without him. Then they ate of the [poisoned] food and died, and the gold abode cast down over against them.."When I [returned from my sixth
voyage, I] forswore travel and renounced commerce, saying in myself, 'What hath befallen me sufficeth me.' So I abode at home and passed my
time in pleasance and delight, till, one day, as I sat at mine ease, plying the wine-cup [with my friends], there came a knocking at the door. The
doorkeeper opened and found without one of the Khalif's pages, who came in to me and said, 'The Commander of the Faithful biddeth thee to him.'
So I accompanied him to the presence of the Khalif and kissing the earth before him, saluted him. He bade me welcome and entreated me with
honour and said to me, 'O Sindbad, I have an occasion with thee, which I would have thee accomplish for me.' So I kissed his hand and said, 'O my
lord, what is the lord's occasion with the slave?' Quoth he, 'I would have thee go to the King of Serendib and carry him our letter and our present,
even as he sent us a present and a letter.'.There came one day an old woman [to the stuff-market], with a casket of precious workmanship,
containing trinkets, and she was accompanied by a damsel great with child. The old woman sat down at the shop of a draper and giving him to
know that the damsel was with child by the prefect of police of the city, took of him, on credit, stuffs to the value of a thousand dinars and
deposited with him the casket as security. [She opened the casket and] showed him that which was therein; and he found it full of trinkets
[apparently] of price; [so he trusted her with the goods] and she took leave of him and carrying the stuffs to the damsel, who was with her, [went
her way]. Then the old woman was absent from him a great while, and when her absence was prolonged, the draper despaired of her; so he went up
to the prefect's house and enquired of the woman of his household, [who had taken his stuffs on credit;] but could get no tidings of her nor lit on
aught of her trace..The old man took the casting-bottle from the Jew and going up to Noureddin and the damsel, sprinkled their faces, whereupon
they came to themselves and fell to relating to each other that which they had suffered, since their separation, for the anguish of severance.
Moreover, Noureddin acquainted Sitt el Milah with that which he had endured from the folk who would have slain him and made away with him;
and she said to him, "O my lord, let us presently give over this talk and praise God for reunion of loves, and all this shall cease from us." Then she
gave him the cup and he said, "By Allah, I will nowise drink it, whilst I am in this plight!" So she drank it off before him and taking the lute, swept
the strings and sang the following verses:.Then they drank till they were drunken, and when they had taken leave [of their wits], the host turned to
me and said, "Thou dealtest not friendly with him who sought an alms of thee and thou saidst to him, 'How loathly thou art!'" I considered him and
behold, he was the lophand who had accosted me in my pleasaunce. So I said, "O my lord, what is this thou sayest?" And he answered, saying,
"Wait; thou shall remember it." So saying, he shook his head and stroked his beard, whilst I sat down for fear. Then he put out his hand to my veil
and shoes and laying them by his side, said to me, "Sing, O accursed one!" So I sang till I was weary, whilst they occupied themselves with their
case and intoxicated themselves and their heat redoubled. (136) Presently, the doorkeeper came to me and said, "Fear not, O my lady; but, when
thou hast a mind to go, let me know." Quoth I, "Thinkest thou to delude me?" And he said, "Nay, by Allah! But I have compassion on thee for that
our captain and our chief purposeth thee no good and methinketh he will slay thee this night." Quoth I to him, "An thou be minded to do good, now
is the time." And he answered, saying, "When our chief riseth to do his occasion and goeth to the draught-house, I will enter before him with the
light and leave the door open; and do thou go whithersoever thou wilt.".King, The Old Woman, the Merchant and the, i. 265..Thereupon the folk all
cried out, saying, 'We accept him to king over us!' And they did him suit and service and gave him joy of the kingship. So the preachers preached in
his name (76) and the poets praised him; and he lavished gifts upon the troops and the officers of his household and overwhelmed them with
favours and bounties and was prodigal to the people of justice and equitable dealings and goodly usance and polity. When he had accomplished this
much of his desire, he caused bring forth the cook and his household to the divan, but spared the old woman who had tended him, for that she had
been the cause of his deliverance. Then they assembled them all without the town and he tormented the cook and those who were with him with all
manner of torments, after which he put him to death on the sorriest wise and burning him with fire, scattered his ashes abroad in the air..Druggist,
The Singer and the, i. 229..Abdulmelik ben Salih the Abbaside, Jaafer ben Yehya, and, i. 183..When the townsfolk saw this, they repented of that
which they had done and the affair was grievous to them; so they sought pardon [of God] and said to her, ' By the virtue of Him whom thou servest,
do thou seek pardon for us [of God!]' Quoth she, 'As for me, I may no longer abide with you and I am about to depart from you.' Then they
humbled themselves in supplication to her and wept and said to her, 'We conjure thee, by the virtue of God the Most High, that thou take upon
thyself the governance of the kingdom and of the subjects.' But she refused; whereupon they came up to her and wept and gave not over
supplicating her, till she consented and abode in the kingship. Her first commandment was that they should bury the princess and build over her a
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dome (6) and she abode in that palace, worshipping God the Most High and ruling the people with justice, and God (extolled be His perfection and
exalted be He!) vouchsafed her, by reason of the excellence of her piety and her patience and continence, the acceptance of her prayers, so that she
sought not aught of Him to whom belong might and majesty, but He granted her prayer; and her report was noised abroad in all countries..When
she had made an end of her song, she cast the lute from her hand and wept till she swooned away, whereupon the Khalif bade carry her to her
chamber. Now he was ravished with her and loved her with an exceeding love; so, after awhile, he again commanded to bring her to his presence,
and when she came, he bade her sing. Accordingly, she took the lute and spoke forth that which was in her heart and sang the following verses:.A
white one, from her sheath of tresses now laid bare, ii. 291..? ? ? ? ? His love he'd have hid, but his tears denounced him to the spy, For the heat of
a red-hot coal that 'twixt his ribs did lie.."If it must be and no help, admit Jerir." So Adi went forth and admitted Jerir, who entered, saying:.This
was grievous to the princess and it irked her sore that he should not remember her; so she called her slave- girl Shefikeh and said to her, "Go to El
Abbas and salute him and say to him, 'What hindereth thee from sending my lady Mariyeh her part of thy booty?'" So Shefikeh betook herself to
him and when she came to his door, the chamberlains refused her admission, until they should have gotten her leave and permission. When she
entered, El Abbas knew her and knew that she had somewhat of speech [with him]; so he dismissed his mamelukes and said to her, "What is thine
errand, O handmaid of good?" "O my lord," answered she, "I am a slave-girl of the Princess Mariyeh, who kisseth thy hands and commendeth her
salutation to thee. Indeed, she rejoiceth in thy safety and reproacheth thee for that thou breakest her heart, alone of all the folk, for that thy largesse
embraceth great and small, yet hast thou not remembered her with aught of thy booty. Indeed, it is as if thou hadst hardened thy heart against her."
Quoth he, "Extolled be the perfection of him who turneth hearts! By Allah, my vitals were consumed with the love of her [aforetime] and of my
longing after her, I came forth to her from my native land and left my people and my home and my wealth, and it was with her that began the
hardheartedness and the cruelty. Nevertheless, for all this, I bear her no malice and needs must I send her somewhat whereby she may remember
me; for that I abide in her land but a few days, after which I set out for the land of Yemen.".When the druggist heard the singer's words, he was
certified of the case and knew that the calamity, all of it, was in his own house and that the wife was his wife; and he saw the shirt, whereupon he
redoubled in certainty and said to the singer, 'Art thou now going to her?' 'Yes, O my brother,' answered he and taking leave of him, went away;
whereupon the druggist started up, as he were a madman, and ungarnished his shop. (199) Whilst he was thus engaged, the singer won to the house,
and presently up came the druggist and knocked at the door. The singer would have wrapped himself up in the rug, but she forbade him and said to
him, 'Get thee down to the bottom of the house and enter the oven (200) and shut the lid upon thyself.' So he did as she bade him and she went
down to her husband and opened the door to him, whereupon he entered and went round about the house, but found no one and overlooked the
oven. So he stood meditating and swore that he would not go forth of the house till the morrow..? ? ? ? ? d. The Eldest Lady's Story lxiii.So she
hastened to admit the eunuch, who entered; and when he saw the Commander of the Faithful, he saluted not neither kissed the earth, but said,
'Quick, quick! Arise in haste! My lady Tuhfeh sitteth in her chamber, singing a goodly ditty. Come to her in haste and see all that I say to thee!
Hasten! She sitteth [in her chamber].' The Khalif was amazed at his speech and said to him, 'What sayst thou?' 'Didst thou not hear the first of the
speech?' replied the eunuch. 'Tuhfeh sitteth in the sleeping-chamber, singing and playing the lute. Come thy quickliest! Hasten!' So Er Reshid arose
and donned his clothes; but he credited not the eunuch's words and said to him, 'Out on thee! What is this thou sayst? Hast thou not seen this in a
dream?' 'By Allah,' answered the eunuch, 'I know not what thou sayest, and I was not asleep.' Quoth Er Reshid, 'If thy speech be true, it shall be for
thy good luck, for I will enfranchise thee and give thee a thousand dinars; but, if it be untrue and thou have seen this in sleep, I will crucify thee.'
And the eunuch said in himself, 'O Protector, (250) let me not have seen this in Sleep!' Then he left the Khalif and going to the chamber-door,
heard the sound of singing and lute-playing; whereupon he returned to Er Reshid and said to him, 'Go and hearken and see who is asleep.'.There
was once in the land of Hind a king of illustrious station, endowed with understanding and good sense, and his name was Shah Bekht. He had a
vizier, a man of worth and intelligence, prudent in counsel, conformable to him in his governance and just in his judgment; wherefore his enviers
were many and many were the hypocrites, who sought in him faults and set snares for him, so that they insinuated into King Shah Bekht's eye
hatred and rancour against him and sowed despite against him in his heart; and plot followed after plot, till [at last] the king was brought to arrest
him and lay him in prison and confiscate his good and avoid his estate. (77).Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun el Hakim bi Amrillah, The
Merchant of Cairo and the, iii. 171..Then he caused rear him among the nurses and matrons; but withal he ceased not to ponder the saying of the
astrologers and indeed his life was troubled. So he betook himself to the top of a high mountain and dug there a deep pit and made in it many
dwelling-places and closets and filled it with all that was needful of victual and raiment and what not else and made in it conduits of water from the
mountain and lodged the boy therein, with a nurse who should rear him. Moreover, at the first of each month he used to go to the mountain and
stand at the mouth of the pit and let down a rope he had with him and draw up the boy to him and strain him to his bosom and kiss him and play
with him awhile, after which he would let him down again into the pit to his place and return; and he used to count the days till the seven years
should pass by..So the man returned to his lodging and going in to his slave-girl, said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, I went out on thine occasion and
there met me the young man of Damascus, and he saluted me and saluteth thee. Indeed, he seeketh to win thy favour and would fain be a guest in
our dwelling, so thou mayst let him hear somewhat of thy singing." When she heard speak of the young Damascene, she gave a sob, that her soul
was like to depart her body, and answered, saying, "He knoweth my plight and is ware that these three days past I have eaten not nor drunken, and I
katy-perry.pdf
Page 6/12

Katy Perry

beseech thee, O my lord, by the Great God, to accomplish the stranger his due and bring him to my lodging and make excuse to him for me.".? ? ? ?
? The raven of parting croaks loud at our door; Alas, for our raven cleaves fast to us aye!.? ? ? ? ? In wine, as the glittering sunbeams bright, my
heart's contentment is, That banishes hence, with various joys, all kinds of care and dole..The old man laughed at her speech and her verses pleased
him. Then said she to him, "I desire of thee a lute." (38) So he arose and brought her a piece of firewood. Quoth she, "What is that?" And he said,
"Didst thou not bid me bring thee wood?" "I do not want this," answered she, and he rejoined, "What then is it that is called wood, other than this?"
She laughed and said, "The lute is an instrument of music, whereunto I sing." Quoth he, "Where is this thing found and of whom shall I get it for
thee?" And she said, "Of him who gave thee the wine." So he arose and betaking himself to his neighbour the Jew, said to him, "Thou favouredst us
aforetime with the wine; so now complete thy favours and look me out a thing called a lute, to wit, an instrument for singing; for that she seeketh
this of me and I know it not" "Hearkening and obedience," replied the Jew and going into his house, brought him a lute. [The old man took it and
carried it to Sitt el Milah,] whilst the Jew took his drink and sat by a window adjoining the other's house, so he might hear the singing..The young
man marvelled at his story and lay the night with him; and when he arose in the morning, he found his strays. So he took them and returning [to his
family.], acquainted them with what he had seen and that which had betided him. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more marvellous or rarer than the
story of the king who lost kingdom and wealth and wife and children and God restored them unto him and requited him with a kingdom more
magnificent than that which he had lost and goodlier and rarer and greater of wealth and elevation.".Then they agreed upon a device between them,
to wit, that they should feign an occasion in their own country, under pretext that she had there wealth buried from the time of her husband Melik
Shah and that none knew of it but this eunuch who was with her, wherefore it behoved that he should go and fetch it. So she acquainted the king
her husband with this and sought of him leave for the eunuch to go: and the king granted him permission for the journey and charged him cast
about for a device, lest any get wind of him. Accordingly, the eunuch disguised himself as a merchant and repairing to Belehwan's city, began to
enquire concerning the youth's case; whereupon they told him that he had been prisoned in an underground dungeon and that his uncle had released
him and dispatched him to such a place, where they had slain him. When the eunuch heard this, it was grievous to him and his breast was straitened
and he knew not what he should do..? ? ? ? ? And to the birds' descant in the foredawns, From out the boughs it flowered forth and grew,.The
servant said no more to him, but, when it was morning, he acquainted a number of the king's servants with this and they said, 'This is an
opportunity for us. Come let us assemble together and acquaint the king with this, so the young merchant may lose favour with him and he rid us of
him and we be at rest from him.' So they assembled together and going in to the king, said to him, 'We have a warning we would give thee.' Quoth
he, 'And what is your warning?' And they said, 'Yonder youth, the merchant, whom thou hast taken into favour and whose rank thou hast exalted
above the chiefs of the people of thy household, we saw yesterday draw his sword and offer to fall upon thee, so he might slay thee.' When the king
heard this, his colour changed and he said to them, 'Have ye proof of this?' Quoth they, 'What proof wouldst thou have? If thou desire this, feign
thyself drunken again this night and lie down, as if asleep, and watch him, and thou wilt see with thine eyes all that we have named to thee.'.? ? ? ?
? I hope for present (62) good [and bounty at thy hand,] For souls of men are still to present (63) good inclined..53. Abou Hassan es Ziyadi and the
Man from Khorassan Night ccxlix.? ? ? ? ? Would we may live together and when we come to die, God grant the death-sleep bring me within her
tomb to lie!.Trust in God, Of, 114..THE MERCHANT OF CAIRO AND THE FAVOURITE OF THE KHALIF EL MAMOUN EL HAKIM BI
AMRILLAH. (180).There was once a man, a headman [of a village], by name Abou Sabir, and he had much cattle and a fair wife, who had borne
him two sons. They abode in a certain village and there used to come thither a lion and devour Abou Sabir's cattle, so that the most part thereof was
wasted and his wife said to him one day, 'This lion hath wasted the most part of our cattle. Arise, mount thy horse and take thy men and do thine
endeavour to kill him, so we may be at rest from him.' But Abou Sabir said, 'Have patience, O woman, for the issue of patience is praised. This lion
it is that transgresseth against us, and the transgressor, needs must Allah destroy him. Indeed, it is our patience that shall slay him, and he that doth
evil, needs must it revert upon him.' A little after, the king went forth one day to hunt and falling in with the lion, he and his troops, gave chase to
him and ceased not [to follow] after him till they slew him. This came to Abou Sabir's knowledge and he said to his wife, 'Said I not to thee, O
woman, that whoso doth evil, it shall revert upon him? Belike, if I had sought to slay the lion myself, I had not availed against him, and this is the
issue of patience.'.So she did this and fair fortune aided her and the Divine favour was vouchsafed unto her and she discovered her intent to her
father, who forbade her therefrom, fearing her slaughter. However, she repeated her speech to him a second and a third time, but he consented not.
Then he cited unto her a parable, that should deter her, and she cited him a parable in answer to his, and the talk was prolonged between them and
the adducing of instances, till her father saw that he availed not to turn her from her purpose and she said to him, 'Needs must I marry the king, so
haply I may be a sacrifice for the children of the Muslims; either I shall turn him from this his heresy or I shall die.' When the vizier despaired of
dissuading her, he went up to the king and acquainted him with the case, saying, 'I have a daughter and she desireth to give herself to the king.'
Quoth the king, 'How can thy soul consent unto this, seeing that thou knowest I lie but one night with a girl and when I arise on the morrow, I put
her to death, and it is thou who slayest her, and thou hast done this again and again?' 'Know, O king,' answered the vizier, 'that I have set forth all
this to her, yet consented she not unto aught, but needs must she have thy company and still chooseth to come to thee and present herself before
thee, notwithstanding that I have cited to her the sayings of the sages; but she hath answered me to the contrary thereof with more than that which I
said to her.' And the king said, 'Bring her to me this night and to-morrow morning come thou and take her and put her to death; and by Allah, an
katy-perry.pdf
Page 7/12

Katy Perry

thou slay her not, I will slay thee and her also!'.Then said she to him, "O chief of the kings, the wise say, 'The kingship is a building, whereof the
troops are the foundation,' and whenas the foundation is strong, the building endureth; wherefore it behoveth the king to strengthen the foundation,
for that they say, 'Whenas the foundation is weak, the building falleth.' On like wise it behoveth the king to care for his troops and do justice among
his subjects, even as the owner of the garden careth for his trees and cutteth away the weeds that have no profit in them; and so it behoveth the king
to look into the affairs of his subjects and fend off oppression from them. As for thee, O king," continued Shehrzad, "it behoveth thee that thy vizier
be virtuous and versed in the knowledge of the affairs of the folk and the common people; and indeed God the Most High hath named his name
(166) in the history of Moses (on whom be peace!) whenas He saith, [Quoth Moses] 'And make me a vizier of my people, Aaron [my brother].
(167) Could a vizier have been dispensed withal, Moses ben Imran had been worthier [than any of this dispensation]. (168).When she had made an
end of her song, all who were in the assembly wept for the daintiness of her speech and the sweetness of her voice and El Abbas said to her, "Well
done, O Merziyeh I Indeed, thou confoundest the wits with the goodliness of thy verses and the elegance of thy speech." All this while Shefikeh
abode gazing upon her, and when she beheld El Abbas his slave-girls and considered the goodliness of their apparel and the nimbleness of their
wits and the elegance of their speech, her reason was confounded. Then she sought leave of El Abbas and returning to her mistress Mariyeh,
without letter or answer, acquainted her with his case and that wherein he was of puissance and delight and majesty and venerance and loftiness of
rank. Moreover, she told her what she had seen of the slave-girls and their circumstance and that which they had said and how they had made El
Abbas desireful of returning to his own country by the recitation of verses to the sound of the strings..? ? ? ? ? Like the full moon she shows upon a
night of fortune fair, Slender of shape and charming all with her seductive air..Officer's Story, The Seventh, ii. 150..? ? ? ? ? As at the casement
high she sat, her charms I might espy, For from her cheeks the envious veil that hid them she had ta'en..When Aamir heard his lord's verses, he
knew that he was a slave of love [and that she of whom he was enamoured abode] in Baghdad. Then they fared on night and day, traversing plains
and stony wastes, till they came in sight of Baghdad and lighted down in its suburbs (66) and lay the night there. When they arose in the morning,
they removed to the bank of the Tigris and there they encamped and sojourned three days..? ? ? ? ? His sides the tamarisk's slenderness deride, so
lithe they are, Whence for conceit in his own charms still drunken doth he fare..? ? ? ? ? In her revolving scheme, to bitter sweetness still Succeeds
and things become straight, after crookedness..Aboulhusn abode with his wife in eating and drinking and all delight of life, till all that was with
them was spent, when he said to her, "Harkye, O Nuzhet el Fuad!" "At thy service," answered she, and he said, "I have it in mind to play a trick on
the Khalif and thou shalt do the like with the Lady Zubeideh, and we will take of them, in a twinkling, two hundred dinars and two pieces of silk."
"As thou wilt," answered she; "but what thinkest thou to do?" And he said,"We will feign ourselves dead and this is the trick. I will die before thee
and lay myself out, and do thou spread over me a kerchief of silk and loose [the muslin of] my turban over me and tie my toes and lay on my heart
a knife, and a little salt. (35) Then let down thy hair and betake thyself to thy mistress Zubeideh, tearing thy dress and buffeting thy face and crying
out. She will say to thee, 'What aileth thee?' and do thou answer her, saying, 'May thy head outlive Aboulhusn el Khelia! For he is dead." She will
mourn for me and weep and bid her treasuress give thee a hundred dinars and a piece of silk and will say to thee, 'Go lay him out and carry him
forth [to burial].' So do thou take of her the hundred dinars and the piece of silk and come back, and when thou returnest to me, I will rise up and
thou shalt lie down in my place, and I will go to the Khalif and say to him, 'May thy head outlive Nuzhet el Fuad!' and tear my dress and pluck at
my beard. He will mourn for thee and say to his treasurer, 'Give Aboulhusn a hundred dinars and a piece of silk.' Then he will say to me, 'Go; lay
her out and carry her forth;' and I will come back to thee.".? ? ? ? ? Peace on you, people of my troth! With peace I do you greet. Said ye not truly,
aforetime, that we should live and meet?.So I arose and gathering wood and planks from the wrecks, wrought of them the semblance of a boat [to
wit, a raft,] and bound it fast with ropes, saying, 'I will embark thereon and fare with this water into the inward of the mountain. If it bring me to the
mainland or to a place where I may find relief and safety, [well and good]; else I shall [but] perish, even as my companions have perished.' Then I
collected of the riches and gold and precious stuffs, cast up there, whose owners had perished, a great matter, and of jacinths and crude ambergris
and emeralds somewhat past count, and laid all this on the raft [together with what was left me of victual]. Then I launched it on the river and
seating myself upon it, put my trust in God the Most High and committed myself to the stream..48. Haroun Er Reshid with the Damsel and Abou
Nuwas dc.It is said that El Mamoun (164) came one day upon Zubeideh, mother of El Amin, (165) and saw her moving her lips and muttering
somewhat he understood not; so he said to her, "O mother mine, dost thou imprecate [curses] upon me, for that I slew thy son and despoiled him of
his kingdom?" "Not so, by Allah, O Commander of the Faithful!" answered she, and he said, "What then saidst thou?" Quoth she, "Let the
Commander of the Faithful excuse me." But he was instant with her, saying, "Needs must thou tell it." And she replied, "I said, 'God confound
importunity!'" "How so?" asked the Khalif, and she said, "I played one day at chess with the Commander of the Faithful [Haroun er Reshid] and he
imposed on me the condition of commandment and acceptance. (166) He beat me and bade me put off my clothes and go round about the palace,
naked; so I did this, and I incensed against him. Then we fell again to playing and I beat him; so I bade him go to the kitchen and swive the foulest
and sorriest wench of the wenches thereof. [I went to the kitchen] and found not a slave-girl fouler and filthier than thy mother; (167) so I bade him
swive her. He did as I bade him and she became with child by him of thee, and thus was I [by my unlucky insistance] the cause of the slaying of my
son and the despoiling him of his kingdom." When El Mamoun heard this, he turned away, saying, "God curse the importunate!" to wit, himself,
who had importuned her till she acquainted him with that matter..See, then, O august king," continued the youth, "what envy doth and injustice and
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how God caused the viziers' malice revert upon their own necks; and I trust in God that He will succour me against all who envy me my favour
with the king and show forth the truth unto him. Indeed, I fear not for my life from death; only I fear lest the king repent of my slaughter, for that I
am guiltless of offence, and if I knew that I were guilty of aught, my tongue would be mute.".? ? ? ? ? n. The Fourteenth Officer's Story
dccccxxxix.? ? ? ? ? Then spare me, by Him who vouchsafed thee the kingship; For a gift in this world is the regal estate..102. The Apples of
Paradise ccccxii.When Shefikeh saw that which betided him, she came forward and said to him, "O bountiful lord, indeed my mistress returneth not
the mantle and the necklace despitefully; but she is about to depart the world and thou hast the best right to them." "And what is the cause of this?"
asked he. Quoth Shefikeh, "Thou knowest. By Allah, never among the Arabs nor the barbarians nor among the sons of the kings saw I a harder of
heart than thou! Is it a light matter to thee that thou troublest Mariyeh's life and causest her mourn for herself and depart the world on account of
(110) thy youth? Indeed, thou wast the cause of her acquaintance with thee and now she departeth the world on thine account, she whose like God
the Most High hath not created among the daughters of the kings.".Then he carried him to his house and stripping him of his clothes, clad him in
rags; after which he called an old woman, who was his stewardess, and said to her. 'Take this youth and clap on his neck this iron chain and go
round about with him in all the thoroughfares of the city; and when thou hast made an end of this, go up with him to the palace of the king.' And he
said to the youth, 'In whatsoever place thou seest the damsel, speak not a syllable, but acquaint me with her place and thou shall owe her
deliverance to none but me.' The youth thanked him and went with the old woman on such wise as the chamberlain bade him. She fared on with
him till they entered the city [and made the round thereof]; after which she went up to the palace of the king and fell to saying, 'O people of
affluence, look on a youth whom the devils take twice in the day and pray for preservation from [a like] affliction!' And she ceased not to go round
about with him till she came to the eastern wing (189) of the palace, whereupon the slave-girls came out to look upon him and when they saw him
they were amazed at his beauty and grace and wept for him..162. Aboukir the Dyer and Abousir the Barber dccccxxx.There was once a man who
was exceeding cautious over himself, and he set out one day on a journey to a land abounding in wild beasts. The caravan wherein he was came by
night to the gate of a city; but the warders refused to open to them; so they passed the night without the city, and there were lions there. The man
aforesaid, of the excess of his caution, could not fix upon a place wherein he should pass the night, for fear of the wild beasts and reptiles; so he
went about seeking an empty place wherein he might lie..There was once in the land [of Egypt and] the city of Cairo, [under the dynasty] of the
Turks, (84) a king of the valiant kings and the exceeding mighty Sultans, by name El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari. (85) He was
used to storm the Islamite strongholds and the fortresses of the Coast (86) and the Nazarene citadels, and the governor of his [capital] city was just
to the folk, all of them. Now El Melik ez Zahir was passionately fond of stories of the common folk and of that which men purposed and loved to
see this with his eyes and hear their sayings with his ears, and it befell that he heard one night from one of his story-tellers (87) that among women
are those who are doughtier than men of valour and greater of excellence and that among them are those who will do battle with the sword and
others who cozen the quickest-witted of magistrates and baffle them and bring down on them all manner of calamity; whereupon quoth the Sultan,
'I would fain hear this of their craft from one of those who have had to do theiewith, so I may hearken unto him and cause him tell.' And one of the
story-tellers said, 'O king, send for the chief of the police of the town.'.Then they spread him a prayer-carpet and he prayed. Now he knew not how
to pray and gave not over bowing and prostrating himself, [till he had prayed the prayers] of twenty inclinations, (21) pondering in himself the
while and saying, "By Allah, I am none other than the Commander of the Faithful in very sooth! This is assuredly no dream, for all these things
happen not in a dream." And he was convinced and determined in himself that he was Commander of the Faithful; so he pronounced the Salutation
(22) and made an end (23) of his prayers; whereupon the slaves and slave-girls came round about him with parcels of silk and stuffs (24) and clad
him in the habit of the Khalifate and gave him the royal dagger in his hand. Then the chief eunuch went out before him and the little white slaves
behind him, and they ceased not [going] till they raised the curtain and brought him into the hall of judgment and the throne-room of the Khalifate.
There he saw the curtains and the forty doors and El Ijli and Er Recashi (25) and Ibdan and Jedim and Abou Ishac (26) the boon-companions and
beheld swords drawn and lions (27) encompassing [the throne] and gilded glaives and death-dealing bows and Persians and Arabs and Turks and
Medes and folk and peoples and Amirs and viziers and captains and grandees and officers of state and men of war, and indeed there appeared the
puissance of the house of Abbas (28) and the majesty of the family of the Prophet..When it was the fifth day, the fifth Vizier, whose name was
Jehrbaur, came in to the king and prostrating himself before him, said, "O king, it behoveth thee, if thou see or hear that one look on thy house,
(111) that thou put out his eyes. How then should it be with him whom thou sawest midmost thy house and on thy very bed, and he suspected with
thy harem, and not of thy lineage nor of thy kindred? Wherefore do thou away this reproach by putting him to death. Indeed, we do but urge thee
unto this for the assurance of thine empire and of our zeal for thy loyal counselling and of our love to thee. How can it be lawful that this youth
should live for a single hour?".? ? ? ? ? j. The Tenth Officer's Story dccccxxxviii.Abdallah ben Nafi and the King's Son of Cashghar, ii. 195.
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